
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Kyle L. Faulkner 

Superintendent of 

Schools 

Shelley H. Fitzpatrick 

Business 

Administrator 

Board of Education: 

John Shelmidine 

President 

Brian MacVean  

Vice-President 

Mark Haynes 

Joseph Hathway 

Heidi Metott 

Andrea Harris 

Michele Warner 

 

Timothy Filiatrault 

Elementary School 

Principal 

Kevin Seymour 

High School Principal 

Amy Howard-

McCormack 

Dir. of Curriculum & 

Inst. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 7, 2021 
 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians and Community Members: 
 

Every five years the New York State Department of Education requires all school 

districts to test for lead in their drinking water.  We completed our testing on April 

21, 2021, and received the test results back on April 27, 2021.  The New York State 

legislation requires all water sources to be under 15 parts per billion (ppb).  We tested 

a total of 153 outlets and nine (9) outlets came back above the 15 ppb threshold.  All 

elevated outlets have been pulled from service and have signage placed that state “Do 

Not Drink.”  The results are as follows:  

 

Elementary School – We tested 57 outlets and 7 came back elevated. (Room 

1014 - Classroom, Room 1010 - Elementary Art Room sink c on west side, Room 

1107 - Elementary Art Room sinks A & B on east side, Men’s Room sink by 

Elementary basement, Room 1116 – Elementary Library Office sink, Room 1108 

– Elementary Principal’s Office sink).  We have replaced 2 faucets and replaced 

the other aerators and are retesting May 7, 2021. 

 

Middle School – We tested 23 outlets and all are below the 15 ppb threshold. 

 

High School – We tested 55 outlets and 2 came back elevated.  (Kitchen 

Steamer, and Girls Bathroom sink A by High School Office).  We have replaced 

one faucet, one inlet line and one wye. 

 

Gymnasium Complex – We tested 18 outlets and all are below the 15 ppb 

threshold. 
 

Please feel free to refer to our website at www.sandycreekcsd.org, as we will post all 

results of the lead testing at Sandy Creek Central School District.  Do not hesitate to 

contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Kyle L. Faulkner 

Superintendent of Schools 
 

KLF/vls 

http://www.sandycreekcsd.org/

